;;andado cn_:;;S
UNITARY COUNCIL SOLIDARITY
OF CUBAN WORKERS OF CUBAN WORKERS

U.S.A. Office: 2450 S.W. 27th Lane, Coconut Grove, FL 33133 U.S.A.
Telephone: (305)666-2143 Fax: (305)666-0131 E-mail: sirodel@gmail.com & pedropabloalvarezramos@yahoo.es

April 14, 2009

The President
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Obama:

On behalf of Solidarity of Cuban Workers (§7C) and Unitary Council of Cuban
Workers (CUTC), two labor organizations that work peacefully to bring democracy,
the rule of law and social justice to Cuba, we congratulate you and convey to you
our deepest gratitude for demonstrating beyond doubt your commitment to
fundamental human values by lifting restrictions on travel and remittances to Cuba,
as well as by taking steps to improve communication and information on the island.

Rest assured that your humanitarian gesture, which opens the door to a new era of
U.S.-Cuba relations, provides the Cuban people with a new window of opportunity
on this our long road to reconciliation, family reunification, happiness and well-
being in freedom.

Sincerely,

-

Siro del Castill €dro Pablo\Xlvarez
Deputy Secretary General Secretary General
Solidarity of Cuban Workers Unitary Council of Cuban Workers

CUTC/STC is an Associated Member of the International Confederation of Trade Unions (ITUC)



